
 
 

 
 

Daybreak  
Poland  

Daybreak is a spiritual mentoring, counseling, and coaching 
ministry focusing on personal healthing, growth, and leadership 
development. All based on the authority of scripture and an 
intimate relationship with Christ.  
 
Pictured above is Adam and Mira Otremba in their ‘Touch 
Point’ house, which was constructed recently. They use this 
place to host and minister to those who minister. It is a retreat 
house where they can spend time in solitude, in conversations 
with Adam and Mira, and a place to reconnect with God. It 
also serves for various small meetings.  
 
Another area of ministry is ‘Sela’ retreats. This is a one week 
break from serving others, for the benefit of serving self. It 
forces you to focus on yourself and your messy life. This 
ministry is geared towards married couples involved in 
ministry.  
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D3 Romania 
D3 is very encouraged by their 
new group of volunteers. This 
academic year they have 19 high 
school and university students 
involved in the volunteer program, 
‘Just as Precious.’ Every month 
they organize 5 activities in a 
home for children with disabilities 
and in a shelter for kids with 
difficult family issues. It is a great 
blessing to see God working in the 
lives of these young people.  

The weekend of February 23rd the 
volunteers will gather for a training 
weekend. Besides teambuilding, 
the volunteers will be challenged 
to think about whom they are and 
their purpose in life. Please pray 

for this 
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THE LOREM IPSUMS SUMMER 2016 

Prayer request from Integra  
Integra is launching a new scholarship fund to send 
more disadvantaged kids from their projects in Kenya 
and Ethiopia to High School and College. They would 
appreciate prayer for a good response from Slovak 
donors.  

YFC Poland has a new team member!  
YFC Poland would like you to meet their newest team 
member, Przemek Janiszewski! He is a young college 
student who is passionate about God, kids, adventure, 
and sports. He will be a great assistant to Bartek. YFC 
is very excited to have his help.  

Prayer Request for P.R. Slaveikov Schools 
 The schools in Sofia, Bulgaria are at a pivotal 
moment; they have been enduring financial hardship 
and now need to make tough decisions. Vania asks 
CEP to pray that God gives them wisdom, and a 
clear mind to make the right decisions for the future 
of the school.  

Language school in Ukraine  
It is an exciting time in Ukraine; God is stirring the 
hearts of many to start a language school in Lutsk. 
An English teacher, Slava, has answered God’s 
calling to take initiative and lead the project. Many 
others have also stepped up to assist. Please pray for 
wisdom and perseverance in this mission. 
Malcolm/Marek Clegg will be visiting in March to 
encourage and begin planning. Pray for his trip.  
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The Beginning Conference  
YFC- Wroclaw, Poland 

Camp Arka 
Camp coordinators are already planning and getting 

excited for this summer!  

Camp 1: June 29-July 6 
 
Camp 2: July 6- July 13 
 
Camp 3: July 13- 20 

 

Camp Arka coordinators are busy 
planning and search for native 
speakers for this years summer 
camps. The 2012 camps were a huge 
success and they are praying 2013 is 
even better! Please pray for native 
speakers, campers, and staff.  

The Beginning was a conference held over New 
Years Eve for youth in Wroclaw and 
surrounding areas.  Marcela, an YFC team 
member, organized the conference. Here are her 
reflections on the event.  

‘“The Beginning” was a conference, which in 
our initial intentions was supposed to be 
organized for young people by young people. 
We wanted the younger generation, who live 
passionately for Christ to show their peers that 
it is possible and available to everybody to live a 
life in the power of the One who alone is wise, 
and has the power to transform our hearts, 
regardless of age or knowledge.  

It was also an extraordinary thing to see over 
200 young people start the new year with 
worship in their hearts and praise on their lips, 
dancing in joy and gratitude before God, their 
Father. I was so happy to see so many youth 
devote wholeheartedly so much of their time to 
the preparation and running of the conference. 
A group of volunteers worked hard from 
morning to night so that everything would go 
well. And all went very well. I am grateful to 
God for all he did through the conference. I am 
looking forward to the next edition of ‘The 
Beginning’.’  
 

Check out the new website:  http://www.camparka.cepartners.org.uk/ 
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